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Items of Revenue or
Expense, or Both

Fiscal Year
2014-15

Fiscal Year
2015-16

Fiscal Year
2016-17

Effect on Future 
Biennia

Total 0 0 0 0

Explanation (Use Additional Sheets of Attachments, if required)

BDR 15-515 (SB175) relates to public safety.  Section 3 of this bill adds to the list of persons prohibited from 
possessing a firearm persons who have been convicted in this State or any other state of a misdemeanor crime of 
domestic violence as defined in federal law.  Section 5 provides that if an extended order for protection against 
domestic violence is issued, the adverse party is prohibited from purchasing or otherwise acquiring a firearm during the 
period that the extended protection order is in effect.  A person who violates such a provision is guilty of a category B 
felony.  If enacted, the General Services Division (GSD) would need to modify and create Nevada Offense Codes 
(NOCs).  The NOCs are used by all Nevada criminal justice agencies to share arrest and booking information 
electronically with GSD's Criminal History Repository and the Administrative Office of the Courts.  The additions and 
revisions of the NOCs can be a time and labor-intensive effort depending upon the complexity of the crimes.  The 
cumulative impact to the division's Criminal History Repository resulting from revisions, additions and deletions to the 
NOCs must be considered.  GSD requests to return to the Nevada Legislature's Interim Finance Committee in the 2016
-2017 biennium should workload increases necessitate additional staffing.  Additionally, Section 13 of this bill repeals 
NRS 202.3689 which governs the process performed by the Department of Public Safety (DPS) to provide annually to 
the Nevada Sheriffs' and Chiefs' Association a list of states that meet Nevada's requirements for permits to carry 
concealed firearms for possible permit recognition in Nevada.  The statute comparison effort is labor intensive and 
requires GSD staff to gather information from other states and develop a recommendation.  If enacted, this bill would 
result with a positive time savings of DPS, GSD Brady staff resources.
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The agency's response appears reasonable.
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